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September 26, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan, Chair

King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am hereby transmitting a motion to approve amendments to the 2002 public defense contracts for legal services with Associated Counsel for the Accused (ACA), Society of Counsel Representing Accused Persons (SCRAP), and The Defender Association (TDA).  These amendments are to accommodate an increase in King County felony, misdemeanor, dependency and contempt of court, and Seattle Mental Health Court cases and a decrease in juvenile and Becca 2002 caseloads.

These contract amendments reflect a total of $664,782.  Additional appropriation for these amendments was provided by Ordinance 14544, passed December 16, 2002.  I certify that funds are available to support this request.  

Scope of the Motion:

This motion addresses only the 2002 contract amendments.  It does not address the 2003 contract.  The 2002 contract is a contract that has remained substantially the same for the past twelve years.  The 2002 contracts were approved by Motion to the Council on October 14, 2002.  Negotiations for the 2003 contracts have just concluded and the contracts are in the process of being forwarded to you for approval.

This motion does not change the duties or benefits under the 2002 contracts.  This motion does not affect the budget allocated to the 2002 contract for public defense.  The amendments allow the County to pay the agencies for work performed beyond the contracted amount.  The funds to pay for these services were appropriated by Council on December 16, 2002.

Reasons for the Amendment:

Historically, public defense contracts have been established for a defined level of legal service for a specific number of cases.  The total contract amount was derived from projections of the future workload.  These projections are done during the budget preparation process and were estimates.  Due to the inaccuracy of projections, each of these three agencies performed additional services, representing defendants in cases beyond the contracted amount.  This amendment allows King County to pay for those services.  A fourth defender agency, Northwest Defender Association, is not included in this motion as reconciliation showed that the agency owed funds back to King County due to serving less defendants than the originally contracted amount.  We are pursuing reconciliation with the agency.

The table below depicts the adopted credits used in developing the 2002 contracts and the actual credits for defense services provided by the contract agencies.

	2002 OPD Contract Case Credits*
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Case Type
	Adopted Credits
	Actual Credits
	Difference

	Felony
	10500
	11769
	1269

	KC Misdemeanor
	8134
	8486
	352

	Mental Health Court
	450
	731
	281

	Juvenile
	5500
	4833
	-667

	Dependency
	2885
	3015
	130

	Becca
	2538
	1308
	-1230

	SMC
	8041
	8173
	132

	Drug Court
	650
	301
	-349

	COC
	2073
	2595
	522

	ITA
	2026
	2089
	63

	Total
	42797
	43300
	503


*Case credits are the method of accounting for workload in OPD

   contracts.

Relevant Changes at OPD:

The previous contracts required a single reconciliation at the end of the year.  This resulted in our public defense contractors waiting for protracted periods of time to be paid for additional work that they had performed beyond the contract amounts.  The current contract monitoring procedures at OPD require a full reconciliation each quarter, alleviating this financial stress on the public defense contractors.

OPD has vastly improved the quality of its annual projections of caseload.  With the exception of complex litigation credits 2003 actuals are more closely following projections.  Unfortunatly, the excess demand for complex litigation has resulted in a need for additional resources in 2003.  OPD has recently implemented a new projection methodology that uses three-year caseload averages, corroborating OPD data with data from Superior Court and the Prosecutor’s Office.  OPD also consults various additional information sources, attempting to gauge changes in factors such as economic conditions, legislative changes, local county, and city policy initiatives and demographic trends. 

These changes will increase the reliability of forecasting workload at OPD.  The payment system has been improved; therefore, the efficiency of our public defense contractors should also increase.


If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Jackie MacLean, Director of the Department of Community and Human Services at 206-296-7689, or Anne Harper, The Public Defender at 206-296-7641.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Council members



ATTN:
David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Budget Director, Office of Management and Budget


Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services


Anne C. Harper, The Public Defender, Office of the Public Defender
